
Coronado Elementary  
Site Council 

September 4, 2023 
 

                                      5:00 – 5:42PM   
 

 

1. Call to Order 
 

Mr. Armstrong called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 
 

Members in attendance:   
Community Member:  Susan Pederson 
Parents: Holly Schaffner 
Teachers: Jessica Silashki and Anne Tripathi 
Classified Staff: Kelly Harkins and Tamara Overton 
Administration: Principal Jeff Armstrong and Assistant Principal Brian Griggs 
 

2. Old Business 
o Meeting Dates: 

September 14, 2023 
November 16, 2023 
February 15, 2024 
May 14, 2024 
 

Mr. Armstrong and gave a reminder of the Site Council meeting dates for the 23-24 school year.  
 

3. New Business:  Armstrong 
o Tax Credit for Clubs and Field Trips 

 

The total amount of tax credit requested is $5,724.00 to support the clubs. 
 

The Clubs for Tax Credit will be: 
• NEHS 
• Yearbook 
• Musical 
• Trash Can Band 
• Student Council 

 

Approved Unanimously. 
 

The Field Trip Tax Credit to pay for: 
 

• Science Camp scholarships $1,150 and Cheer/Student Council/Wushu Gilbert Days Parade registration of 
$135. 

 
Approved Unanimously. 
 
 
 



4. Discussion Points  
  

• Teacher Highlight  
 

Ms. Schaffner shared Mr. Bert Hilliard's positive impact on her daughter during her 6th-grade year. Mr. Hilliard a 
dedicated 6th-grade teacher who teaches English Language Arts (ELA) and Social Studies. His teaching significantly 
impacted her daughter's academic success and acceptance into a double accelerated ELA class. Mr. Griggs gave a 
shout-out to Coach Steve Fry and the Lunch Aides for working together to give teachers a full lunch break during 
heat advisory days in August.  
 

• Playground Update  
 

Community Ed received a grant for schools to receive rubber chips for their playgrounds. Rubber chips are a play 
surface material to enhance the playground. Coronado was one of the schools to benefit from this grant.  
 

•  PTO Direct Donation Update   
 Campus Library Remodel Update  

 

Mr. Armstrong gave an update on PTO, raising $44,000 to help with the library remodel and ensure every PTO 
 event is free. Discussion with PTO regarding high donors’ recognition in library.  

 

• HUSD Community Outreach  
   

HUSD is hosting community meetings on various topics regarding social media, suicide awareness, etc. at the 
district office and looking for ways to have the same kind of forum at schools after school as well.  
 

• New Emergency Protocols  
 

Mr. Griggs introduced the new emergency plan the district implemented this year.  
 

The meeting adjourned at 5:42 p.m.   
 


